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Provisions of the Bill 
 

House Bill 1123 affects the Arkansas Public Employees Retirement System (“APERS”). 

 

Current law credits most elected officials with 2 years of credited service for each year worked.  

This is usually referred to as “2 for 1” service credit.  Current law limits this type of credit to 10 

years for those elected after July 1, 1999 or those participating in the contributory plan.  Act 563 of 

2011 instituted a change regarding this credit, requiring the payment of 5.00% of payroll in addition 

to the regular contribution for noncontributory members.  This credit is paid for with 2.5% from the 

employer and 2.5% from the affected employee.  House Bill 1123 would extend this change to all 

elected officials, which would include contributory members.  This would only be effective for 

those beginning to serve in elected office in a covered contributory position for the first time on or 

after January 1, 2014.   

 

Fiscal Impact 

 

In our 2011 analysis of House Bill 1146, which became Act 563 of 2011, our understanding was 

that the bill covered contributory positions.  As such, the conclusions remain valid for the new 

language.  In total, we believe that House Bill 1123 combined with Act 563 of 2011 would 

ultimately increase contributions to the system by $1,500,000 per year over a period of time.  Using 

membership data, we estimated that approximately $1,000,000 of new payroll would be subjected 

to the surcharge each year, so that contributions would increase approximately $50,000 per year the 

first few years after implementation. 

 

We have attached our previous memo regarding House Bill 1146 of 2011 for reference. 

 

Other 

 

The concerns we noted in our February 14
th

 report have been addressed by the February 19
th

 

engrossment. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jody Carreiro, A.S.A, M.A.A.A. 

Actuary 
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